
NOTICES

GENEROUS DONATION OF LEN DEAN’S MEDALLIONS: By 
coincidence, along with the recent release of the Overlanders 
book, Tracy Sco� , Len Dean’s daughter, approached the Club 
about commemora�ng the epic tour on it’s 100th Anniversary. 
The Club certainly will be considering doing exactly that, possibly 
in February 2027, which will be 100 years since the Overlanders 
arrived back in Perth a�er their epic ride from Perth to Adelaide, 
Melbourne, Sydney and return.
Tracy’s Dad features on the cover of the book and also 
throughout the book of the 1926/27 tour courtesy of his diary. 
Len Dean is  instantly recognisable by his unruly hair!
Tracy was thrilled to see her 
Father in print and generously 
donated to the Club a collec�on of 
her Father’s motorcycle 
medallions. This collec�on is 
exceedingly rare and many of the 
medals are hallmarked and made 
of 9 carat gold. They certainly 
knew how to mark occasions in 
the 1920s! 
Such a generous dona�on will 
ensure this unique collec�on of 
WA motorcycling heritage will be 
preserved intact.
Pic. Right Len Dean

William St - 1925




